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July 19, 2024 

Dear Supporting Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends.
 

Visited WA for Family Events.

 Jae and I visited WA for family events in June for a month.  Our grandson 
David graduated from the high school on the 12th.  Our granddaughter Jocelyn had 
graduated from her high school last year, but I had not been able to travel due to an 
illness of a member in the church.  Jae had travelled alone for her graduation last 
year.  This year the Lord allowed both of us to travel to attend and to see our family, 
and it was a great blessing.  Jocelyn is now a college student at UW Tacoma and Da-
vid is going to start his college education at the same campus this September. We’d 
appreciate your prayers for their growth and spiritual life. 
 Besides David’s graduation, our youngest nephew Jaewoo Lee married to his 
beautiful bride Wenny Nuyen on the 30th of June.  We were not able to attend the 
wedding due to pre-scheduled church visits, but we had a time to pray God’s bless-
ing upon them the week before. Please pray for the newly weds that they would 
build a home honoring God. 
 We also had a family vacation to Victoria, BC for a few days with our daughter 
Libby and our grandchildren. It was a refreshing time and we all enjoyed our time 
together very much.  On the 6th of July, we celebrated Jocelyn’s 19th birthday and 
left for Korea on the 11th of July. Jae and I are very grateful to the Lord for the time 
we could share with our family and relatives. 
 

Visited Home Church and A Few Supporting Churches.

 While we were in WA, we took some time to visit our home church, Riverview 
Baptist Church in Pasco, WA.  It was sweet to see our old friends at the Church, Ko-
reans and Americans, after a long absence.  We missed our pastor, Dr. John Paisley, 
who was out of town on a preaching trip, but it was a blessing to know that the 
church is doing well.  
 We visited some of our supporting churches in WA and gave ministry report.  
A couple of them had changes in the leadership and it was good to see our friends 
took these churches and to see our supporting friends in these churches again. 
 

Upcoming Family Camp.

 Now we are back in Sejong, S. Korea!  Time to work again! Our church family 
camp is scheduled for the last week of July. The camp theme of this year is “Remove 
not the Ancient Landmark!”(Prov. 22:28) Please pray that the Lord would lead and 
help me to be ready to teach and preach the Bible truths and edify our people.  
 
 Again, thank you very much for your prayers and help for our ministries in S. 
Korea! Please continue to pray that more souls would be saved and His children 
would grow in the knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ in our churches. 
 

Prayer Requests. 

 1) Salvations of friends and families 2) Christian Character Class. 
 3) Discipleship program.   4) Our Family in the U.S.  
  5) Family Camp 
 

 Your Missionaries to S. Korea,   

 

 Benjamin and Jae Park   


